Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday October 18th.2021
Present: Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe   Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mr.R.Wilks    Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.S.Cutts
Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)  
Apologies:  Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
Public Participation None
a) Police Report nine crimes had been recorded in August
b) County Council and District Council Reports Cllr.Holland said that after the re-tendering process Veolia would continue as the waste contractor. BDC were looking at a possible extension of the food waste collection service. Accommodation for the joint working with SDC had resulted in a recommendation for a building on Broadland business park but members had grave reservations on the level of service currently being provided.
c) Norwich Airport Committee Cllr.Hegarty had attended a recent meeting and would report to the next Parish Council meeting
d) Full Council









1. Apologies were noted as above
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Coe as a Mission Room trustee, Cllr.Wilks – grass cutting and Cllr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre.
3. Minutes of the meeting on September 20th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that the vacant allotment plot had been let and there was still a lengthy waiting list. The tree surgery on Swan Green had been completed. Instructions had been placed for the cutting of the cemetery hedge and for the spraying and brushing of the central path. Brambles in Mill Street had been reported to NCC highways team.
5. Planning The Council had no objection to plans at the Black Swan PH for a veranda and open sided pavilion.
6. Cemetery Drive The Council had received a letter from the installing contractor. This letter was found to be unacceptable as it did not address all the points raised in the consultant’s report. After some discussion it was agreed that the Clerk write back with these concerns, insisting that they be addressed and also obtain quotations from other contractors to carry out remedial work.
7. Imperial Park This item was withdrawn
8. Remembrance Day The wreath had been purchased by the Clerk and it was resolved to ask a resident forces widow to lay it at the war memorial. The Council agreed to make a £25 donation to the RBL Poppy Appeal.
9. Correspondence A letter had been received from a resident of Mill Street concerning recent flooding and a broken drain across a neighbouring property. The Clerk had reported the matter to NCC and awaited a reply.
10. Accounts due for payment







Accounts due for payment







J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE) plus expenses

£551.60

E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)


£95.15


E-ON


Council Office (inc.VAT)


£12.38


Royal British Legion
Wreath




£17.00


Public Pits Charity
Annual Rent




£50.00


T.T.Jones

Lighting Maintenance (inc.VAT)

£403.01


Arborsolve

Tree Surgery at Swan Green

£750.00


RBL Poppy Appeal






£25.00
11. Clerk’s and Councillors Reports The Clerk was asked ensure a better standard of verge cutting next year, to press NCC to consider a speed limit ont the A140 approaching the Church Street junction and to consult with NCC on the provison of additional grit bins.
12. Next Meeting  Monday November 15th. at St.Faiths Centre - 7.30 p.m.


